

Edward V. Cannon, Jr. evc@dcdclaw.com

124 Grove Street, Suite 220 Franklin, MA 02038 TEL. NO. (508) 541-3000 FAX NO. (508) 541-3008

May 30, 2019

Via Email: sraposa@medfield.net

Town of Medfield Planning Board 459 Main Street Medfield, MA 02052

RE:

LCB Senior Living

Definitive Plan Submission & Site Plan Approval Meetings

Main Street, Medfield, MA

Dear Board:

LCB Senior Living respectfully requests that the hearings on the proposed Definitive Subdivision Plan and Site Plan Approval now scheduled for this Monday, June 3, 2019 be continued until the Board's first available date after July 5, 2019. As reason for this request, LCB states that it is still waiting for the decision from the DEP concerning the status of Vine Brook and cannot reasonably proceed until that determination is made. However, I do expect to have something much more concrete for the Board at its July meeting.

If LCB is able to move forward with any substance at that time, it expects only to appear at that time to advise the Board of the status and then set a date after Labor Day so that all interested parties will have a chance to attend all meetings after public notice, given the length of time since the last meeting. It is not LCB's intent to try to move the substance of this matter to the middle of the summer.

Thank you for your time and attention to this matter and should you have any questions, please don't hesitate to contact me.

Respectfully,

Edward V. Cannon, Jr.

F14-139

cc: Lee Bloc

Lee Bloom, Director of Development

Robert Buckley, Esq.